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Dear Parents / Carers 

Welcome back!  I hope you all had an enjoyable half-term break. It was certainly nice 

to have two weeks. 

Today, we held special assemblies to commemorate Armistice Day and 

Remembrance Sunday that will take place this weekend.  The Head Boy and Head 

Girl will be joining me on Sunday morning to lay a wreath at the war memorial in Old 

Stevenage.  If any other student would like to take part in this then they need to meet 

me, dressed in full school uniform, at the car park at the back of where Waitrose used to be at 9.55am. 

I was very pleased to accompany half of Year 8 on Monday on a trip to Bosworth to visit the Heritage Centre 

and the battlefield.  The rest of the year group went on Tuesday.  We were very fortunate with the weather on 

both days and it was a wonderful trip.  Thank you to Mrs Forsdyke and the History department for organising 

such a memorable experience. 

The Year 11 mock exams start on Monday.  It is essential that there is 100% attendance for these exams.  Year 

11 attendance needs to be excellent for this crucial year and we will be making additional telephone calls and 

home visits to chase this up if necessary. 

Next Friday – 17th November – is our Trust wide INSET day and so school will be closed.  A message has also 

gone out to say that we will be closing slightly early on Wednesday afternoon (2.15pm) in order to facilitate 

some training on a new computer system that is being introduced. 

Our new toilets in the Maths corridor are finished and are in use at long last.  As with all building works, there 

was a delay but I am pleased to say that our new and increased number of toilets are now in place. 

Please remember that all students now have to wear their blazer to school.  They must have it with them at all 

times and it is compulsory to wear it in assembly.   

As always, please get in touch with your child’s form tutor or Head of Year if you have any questions or queries. 

 

Have a lovely weekend! 

 

Best wishes, 

 

Dr Matthew Laban 

Executive Principal 

 
 
 
 

 

 

 

BARCLAY ACADEMY  
NEWSLETTER 
Friday 10th November 2023 



 
 

  

ART 
 

 

The Art department have created two Remembrance Day displays for our school. Year.10 have created beautiful 

watercolour studies and the KS3 art club created work resembling stained glass windows 

 

  

 

 

 

 



 
 

  

Y8 BATTLE OF BOSWORTH VISIT 
 

On Monday and Tuesday, year 8 visited the key battle sites of the Battle of Bosworth. Last term, year 8 learnt 

about the rise of the Tudors and the pivotal role the battle played in their ascendency. The students were able to 

stand on the very site where Richard III and his men camped on the penultimate night before the battle. 

Students were shown the main events of the battle by historians who positioned them in the troop formation so 

students could relive the conflict. Afterwards, students went into the Bosworth Battlefield Heritage Centre 

where they were able to try on the chainmail and helmets that both the Houses of York and Lancaster would've 

worn. It was a very immersive experience for the children who behaved well and were very respectful to both 

the historians and the sites they visited. 

            
 

Y8 FUTURE FORWARD 
 

Year 8 this week enjoyed ‘Future Forward, an engaging theatre and integrated workshop presentation, looking at 

options for future routes and how these can lead to a fulfilling future for all. The show was an informative and 

fun introduction to post 16 & 18 pathways, focusing on the different options available (including different 

routes to higher education and widening participation) and the importance of planning for a successful future. 

 



 
 

  

HISTORY INTER-FORM COMPETITION 
 

 

Thank you to all of the students who entered the Interhouse Armistice competition in honour of Remembrance 

day. Year 7's challenge was to create an artefact from WW1. The number of entries was impressive and it will be 

very difficult to decide a winner. Very detailed items from tanks to gas masks were made and showed a real 

passion and enthusiasm for the subject. Year 8 recreated recruitment posters which enabled them to think 

deeply about the purpose of propaganda and the emotional impact it had. Year 9 produced 3 very profound 

diary entries from the perspective of a soldier, each piece was thought provoking and demonstrated a real degree 

of historical empathy. 

 



 
 

  



 
 

  

 

 



 
 

  

PRE – LOVED UNIFORM SHOP  
 

Barclay Academy’s Second Hand Uniform Shop opening time is Wednesday 1.30pm - 3pm  

 

Please email admin@barclay.futureacademies.org to check stock levels with the size, 

requirements and arrange an appointment, which will be on Wednesday between 1.30-3pm to 

collect. Anyone that would like to donate old reusable uniform please hand into Reception. 

 
DATES FOR YOUR DIARY 

 
 
Tuesday 14th November – PTA AGM 6pm 
 
Friday 17th November – INSET DAY 
 
Monday 27th November to Friday 1st December – Virtual Mock Interviews Year 11 
 
Thursday 30th November to Tuesday 5th December – Book Fair 
 
Monday 4th to Friday 8th December – Virtual Mock Interviews Year 13 
 
Tuesday 5th December - Carol Concert Evening Year 7 
 
Thursday 14th December – Year 11 Parents’ Evening 
 
Monday 8th January – INSET Day 
 
Thursday 18th January – Year 13 Parents’ Evening 
 
Tuesday 23rd January - Year 9 GCSE Options Evening 
 
Thursday 1st February – Year 9 Parents’ Evening 
 
Thursday 15th February – Year 8 Parents’ Evening 
 
Wednesday 28th February – Friday 1st March – PGL Adventurous Activities Trip Year 7 
 
Monday 4th to Thursday 7th March – Malaga Spain Trip Year 9 and Year 10 
 
Thursday 7th March – Year 12 Parents’ Evening 
 
Monday 11th to Friday 15th March – Year 12 Work Experience Week 
 
Thursday 14th March – Year 10 Parents’ Evening 
 
Monday 18th to Friday 22nd March - Year 10 Work Experience Week 
 
Tuesday 26th March – Year 7 Parents’ Evening 
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LIBRARY BOOK FAIR 
 

We will be hosting our Book Fair in the Library during lunchtimes on 
Thursday 30th November until Tuesday 5th December. 

 

 



 
 

  

 



 
 

   


